## **Safety Committee Minutes**

Honorable Council City of Newark, Ohio January 26, 2016

The Safety Committee met in Council Chambers on Monday, January 25, 2016 following the Capital Improvement Committee with these members present:

Mark Fraizer, Chair Jeremy Blake Curtis Johnson Carol Floyd

Jeff Rath

We wish to report:

1. Chief Connor presented the 2015 Annual Report for the Division of Fire. - Please see attachment.

Chief Connor offered additional information stating that his Division has been working on getting information out to the public more through social media such as their web page and Twitter and that he and Chief Connell both use Twitter to get updated information out to the public as to what is going on in the community live.

Members of the Committee and Councilmembers in the audience thanked Chief Connor for his comprehensive report and asked questions regarding statics and facts presented in the report.

Mark Fraizer, Chair